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     Isanotski Corporation

P.O. Box 9

101 Isanotski Drive

False Pass, AK  99583

907-548-2217 PHONE ~ 548-2317 FAX

SPECIAL MEETING - Minutes
December 5th, 2017

6:00pm 

A.
Call Meeting to Order – President Bill Shellikoff called the meeting to order at 6:04pm.
B.
Roll Call – Ken, yes – Raymond, yes – Tom, yes – Bill, yes. Nikki absent, Melanie Hoblet was also present.
C.
Approval of Agenda – Ken moved, Ray 2nd to approve the agenda, all in favor, motion passes.
D.
Approval of Minutes – June 19, 2017 – Ken moved, Ray 2nd to approve the minutes of the last meeting as presented, all in favor, motion passes.
E.
Executive Session – no requests to go into executive session.
F.
President's report – Bill Shellikoff – President Bill Shellikoff asked that all employee reports be tabled as we will have a meeting next week. But we will review the financials presented.

Maintenance report – Terry Murphy


CPS report – William Shellikoff Sr.


Store Manager report – Jeffrey Johnson


Manager's report – Melanie Hoblet


Financials: Bank Statements, Cash count – Melanie Hoblet presented the Board with numerous bank statements that were requested. Ken Smith asked what the new Key Bank account was set up for, Melanie reminded the Board that they decided that the new Key Bank account would basically be the old Wells Fargo Trust account to be built up with Grocery Store profits, 7i monies and BPS land lease payments. Ken asked if the Liquor store profits went there too, but the Board decided in a previous meeting that liquor store profits would be held separately in our FNBA savings account along with quarterly checks from the corporation to buy the daily cash deposits. Melanie also mentioned another statement that we receive in the mail called a vantage report but it basically only shows our credit card transactions for the month for each business and any fees our service provider levies. It does not show any expenses (utilities, cost of goods, etc.) Tom Hoblet asked that P&L comparisons (from QB) be submitted for each company at meetings from now on. 
G.
Old Business – no old business
H.
New Business

1. Land Requests/surveys – The Board needed to discuss renting, leasing and selling land because of all the companies coming into or trying to come into False Pass for business. APICDA sold a majority of their fish processing plant to Trident Seafoods and their land lease with us stipulated that they should have a majority ownership in the business or the contract could be null/void. If when they sold the property they could have asked (as stated in the land lease) that the agreement be amended/changed or transferred but no requests from them were received prior to the sale of BPS. Our lawyer recommended we amend the contract to include the new owners but he would provide some additional stipulations and notes to add to the land lease. The Office would move forward with amending the land lease agreement as needed and as correspondence with Trident continues. Trident requested an additional parcel of land adjacent to the existing BPS lease for housing and are interested in renting space at the pot storage yard to store freezer vans during their plant operations. Trident also offered to have some of the pots at the pot yard moved and an area cleared just for their use. The Board also needed to discuss how much land to survey north or the harbor. Surveyors are supposed to arrive tomorrow (Thursday, December 7th, 2017). All land requests/surveys would be billed to those individuals or families requesting the survey. Melanie informed the board that it might cost up to $2000.00/day to have the surveyors on the ground here, they are scheduled to arrive 12-7-17 and depart 12-12-17. Silver Bay Seafoods has contacted the Isanotski Corporation with the intent of building a fish processing plant in False Pass, they are very serious about coming to the region and expressed that if there was nothing available here they would look in King Cove or Sand Point. The Board discussed prices per acre in accordance with the prices we have currently with APICDA/BPS/Trident and our contacts at Silver Bay seemed to agree with similar pricing. Silver Bay initially said they would need between 7-15 acres in the north harbor area for their operations. Tom mentioned that in any new land leases we are considering we should keep in mind the cost of surveying the new land and possibly recouping some of the cost from Silver Bay. After much discussion, Ken moved and Ray 2nd to have the surveyors plat out 12 acres of land north of the Harbor. To include a 50’ access easement along the beach, with a 4x1 acre section along the beach and 2 more 4x1 sections on top of that back from the beach (basically a 4x3 acre lot) to propose to Silver Bay. Roll call – Ken, yes, Tom – yes, Bill, yes – Ray, yes. 

I.
Announcements, Comments, Correspondence, Next meeting date - none
J.
Adjournment – Ken moved, Ray 2nd to adjourn at 6:56pm.
